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I was later contacted by Dems Management to help with the on goings of a charity event in aid of a 
charity called Bliss that helps premature babies, this event had been cancelled and was supposed to 
have taken place at another community hall other than Kemp Hall to which she had lost her deposit.  
I arranged another meeting with her and asked her to bring all documents for the event so I could see if 
there was away to rectify the problems, I took on the project to re launch the event at a new location 
and Kemp Hall was chosen, a meeting was arranged at Kemp hall for 19th September 2014 with Diana 
hall manager and Dem, at the meeting I noticed the community halls absinth of articles of association 
and the down full in the maintenance of the hall, it was explained by Diana that she was having issues 
with managing the hall due to a lack of communication with committee members and local Authority 
and that the hall was absent of licensing and no constitution was in place neither funding, on taking a 
tour of the hall I took a list of problems I could fore see for holding an event for Dem’s and that could 
be rectified for Diana. I prioritised the list as I was going around here is some of the problems I listed. 
 
No lights in girls/ woman’s toilets / this was winter so it was dark early. 
No Baby changing mat 
Girl’s toilet door no hinges. 
Boys / Mans toilets no lights 
Décor dull 
Guttering out side Missing 
Front Car park needs cleaning 
Rear fence broken 
No safer foods controls for regulated provision of food or sale of alcohol 
No fridge controls  
Combustible papers in fridge’s no temperature controls 
Electrical fuse board needs testing and cables 3 double plug sockets are burnt out  
Stage dangers and needs maintenance. 
Dance stage in main hall need reconstructing 
No internet 
No telephone 
No CCTV 8 cameras not working 
Kitchen facilities out of date  
New 1 new PC missing a grant was issued by local authority for 8 new laptops 
No sound Equipment 
No TV facility  
Pool table Broken 
Tennis table broken 
 
The list went on, I agreed to come back and help out where I could, and did do so at my own expense, I 
fixed most of the listed above over time and a lot more to which I still have all the notes of and 
information relating to the contract work. I have and provide evidence of Diana hall manager thanking 
me for my help and that she had not meet any one in 15 years that she could trust with the keys and 
management of the hall and because of this she had neglected time with her own family in the aid of 
keeping the hall running for the local children and community. This was because she trusted me with 
full management of the hall under her supervision. I can provide the information.  
 
I also do not understand why PC Steven Elsmore would want to obtain more information as to my role 
at Kempe Hall and why he would speak to someone he does not know about me and any role I have at 
Kempe Hall. If the person who currently run Kempe hall was not there he should have asked for a 
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